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From the Roof of Africa
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Our Second Convent and Ministry in Tanzania

In our January newsletter we said that we wanted to share this year the beginnings of our ministries in Africa.  Didia, Shinyanga was the second house we opened and began ministering in the school in collaboration with the Salesian Fathers.  Here is a bit of information from the annals of 1997.

“Another milestone is being laid for the Congregation of the Sisters of Notre Dame.  This day, January 13, 1997 marked the beginning of our second foundation in Tanzania.  Both Sisters Mary Shobha and Shaija packed and packed for days to get their suitcases ready for the new land.

On this day, we got up early, had the Eucharistic celebration at 6:00 A.M. followed by breakfast.  The next step was to carry the luggage and pack them all into the Land Rover.  The workers in the compound assisted us in loading the luggage and all 16 cases fit into the small station wagon of the Don Bosco Fathers.  Both Sisters Mary Shobana and Kusum decided to accompany them to their first mission land.  Since there was no place, Fr. Jose
station wagon [image: image6.jpg]
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Padinjareparampil, SDB bought two plastic chairs and put them in the back of the single cabin pickup to accommodate the two Sisters going along with them.  The journey was very unique in its own physical set up and the Sisters out of their great consideration and love for one another decided to take turns in sitting in the cabin with the luggage.  The roads were very bad with pot-holes, humps and bumps and so much dust.  Fr. Jose made arrangements for us to stay overnight at the Pallotine Fathers’ place in Singida.
The next day early in the morning, we continued our journey and about 4:30 P.M. reached our destination safely.  We thanked and praised God for the welcome by the Salesians.  The Fathers took us around, introduced us to the people in the area and then introduced us to the school.  Since there was no convent building for the Sisters as yet, the arrangement was that the two sisters would live in the one-room annex building for guests.  The meals and prayers would be with the Salesian community.  
On January 15th in the afternoon we had a meeting with the Salesian community and various responsibilities were assigned to us.  In addition to teaching, Sister Mary Shobha was to be the deputy head of the school and Sister Mary Shaija in charge of the hostel.  The ground breaking ceremony for the convent building was on February 1, 1997 and finalized on June 6th 1997.  It was unbelievable that a convent with 10 rooms and a kitchen could be built in just four months in a remote place like Didia.  
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And this is just a little of the beginning of a 
wonderful ministry that has continued up to today.
The school which opened with only a class of 
pre-form students now educates close to 1,060
students and almost 300 girls are taken care of by  

the Sisters of Notre Dame in the girls’ hostel.

How good is the good God!
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Welcome Sister Mary Karen Somerville
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A dream come true was a gift 




that Sister Mary Karen had 








anticipated for quite some time.  




Reflecting on her time for 








renewal, Sister had thought of 




coming to Africa and offering 







herself in any way that she 




could be of service to the sisters 




in their schools, with their 








staff, etc.  What a joy when that dream became a reality.  





Sister Mary Karen arrived on January 31st and was met by Sister Mary Roshini at the airport and brought to our Delegation Centre in Kenya. After a few days of settling in and overcoming the jetlag, Sister visited our Notre Dame School here in Syokimau and gave a presentation to our parents on “Education in the Vision of the Sisters of Notre Dame.” It was such a good presentation that Sister had a video made that could be used in our SND teacher training programme. 
On February 5th her brother Jack Somerville, a Marianist Brother, came and took her to their novitiate community for a week so she could spend time with him and also make a side trip to Maasai Mara. It was a gift and blessing to see so many animals of Africa while they were there.  After returning, she began the wonderful adventures of being with and teaching the children in Kenya and Tanzania.  She was able to visit our Aloysia Home where her school had sponsored three children.  Going to Simanjiro gave her another picture of our Maasai children and the people.  Teaching at our Njiro Schools, visiting Zinduka and the tailoring school, and especially teaching the novices, pre-postulants and candidates was an added gift.  
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We are all grateful for Sister’s time with us and trust that her renewal experience was more than she hoped for.  God bless you Sister as you travel back to the States and continue your ministry with the African American children in your school. By Sister Mary Annete, SND
Jubilee Bells Ringing in Didia, Shinyanga
[image: image16.png]


We have been blessed on this side of the land especially this year when we celebrate a jubilee within a jubilee!

February 4, 2017 was a great day for us
here in our Didia, Shinyanga community.
We had the honour of celebrating
twenty years of our service. We were
privileged to have Sister Mary Shobha,
one of our pioneers from India to Africa.
Sister Mary Shobha is so special in the
history of Didia because she happens to
be one of the first Sisters of Notre Dame
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to start our community in Shinyanga in collaboration with the Salesians of Don Bosco Priests. We took advantage of her visit to Didia
and organized a way to celebrate the 20 years of
faithful service by the Sisters of Notre Dame in this
far corner of our country.
The program began with cultural presentations from
our students who had songs and dances based on 
our jubilee theme. The songs reminded us of our 
humble beginnings.  They thanked Sister Mary 
Shobha as a pioneer and an outstanding member 
and contributor to our success here. During the cultural presentations, a drawing competition was conducted and we chose some pictures to take to Arusha for the exposure program. They drew pictures of St. Julie and Sister Maria Aloysia.  Our Didia community was joined by the Don Bosco family together with the school community to celebrate this significant day. It was a day of great joy because this celebration was joined with the International Women’s Day celebration. It made sense to combine the two celebrations because we could clearly see the role and value of women in the society since we had Sister Mary Shobha as an example of one of the prominent women who have stood up to bring transformation in the world. Sister Mary Shobha was the chief guest for this occasion and we crowned the day with the Holy Mass which was beautifully prepared by the students.     

By Sisters Mary Livia, Noela and Christine
Notre Dame Academy, Uganda
Notre Dame Academy in Buseesa, Uganda won two trophies for sports. On Friday, March 24, the netball team played 5 matches and won each of them to finish in first place in the district. The football team won two games and also finished first place in the district. Now they will go on to regional competitions. We appreciate your support and prayers. 
By Sister Anita Marie Stacy, SND
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Education Day in Machakos Diocese
It was a wonderful day for all Machakos Catholic schools to meet together and celebrate with a representative number of children from all the catholic schools in the Diocese of Machakos.  The day started with the Eucharistic celebration with Monsignor Alphonse Mondio as the main celebrant.  In his homily he advised children to learn how to choose good friends and good role models who will help them grow just like David and Jonathan from the Bible. He told the children to be honest, sincere and to value life more than money.
After Mass, there was entertainment from different schools both primary and secondary. Their presentations were about the importance of education and war against abortion to save lives.  Other speakers emphasized Catholic schools being the centre of character formation and hubs of integrity.  By Sister Mary Jescah, SND
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Entrance in Uganda
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the young women and see if there were any glaring difficulties which would hinder a religious vocation to the Sisters of Notre Dame.
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Postulants Share Insights as They Prepare to Journey to Arusha, Tanzania
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As I come to the end of my postulant year, I wish to tell you about my classes and teachers. 

I give glory to God who has journeyed with me until this time.  I have learnt so many things from my teachers and they have changed my life.

Special thanks to Sister Mary Prerna, my formator for having helped me grow spiritually and physically.  We have studied human development, the history of the congregation and many other lessons. These have brought a lot of awareness in my life.  I have learnt to follow in the footsteps of our Foundress and Co-foundress by imitating their way of life.  I have also learnt to grow as an individual, to know myself and others.  I have learnt we are to remain faithful to God, to live as a discerning woman, to grow in womanly qualities, to rely on God alone and to reflect on why I want to be a Sister of Notre Dame. I thank you, Sister Mary Prerna, once again for your time and inspiring classes.

I thank Sister Mary Margaret who taught me transactional analysis as a tool of self-knowledge, self-understanding, self-acceptance and self-love. This has helped me to discover a lot about my personality.  I remember Sister Mary Juliet Atugonza with gratitude for helping me to learn how to pray with scripture passages in Pericope.  I thank Sister Mary Mukti who taught me praying by heart, Lectio Divina, meditation, novenas, personal prayer, morning, evening and night prayers. She also taught me about the charism which calls me to incarnate God’s goodness and provident care. I am grateful to Sister Mary Rozaria for teaching me hand writing through making charts and flash cards. Be blessed, Sister, for your time and energy. I extend my sincere gratitude to Sister Mary Tina for teaching me English.  I can now speak, read and write well using good grammar. 

May God bless all who have helped me to grow in the new awareness of myself and others.  I have truly received new knowledge from all my teachers.  May God reward you for the hard work done.   By Rose Bingi, PND  Uganda
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As I come to the end of my postulant year, I wish to tell you about working in the garden.
It has been a wonderful experience of working in the garden.  Throughout my life I have never worked in the garden like I have done this year. In the beginning, I could feel my hands hurting because I was not used to going to the garden every day.  Sometimes I could feel it was too much.  But each day I became stronger and got used to it and then I started to love it. My fellow postulants recognized my improvement each day.

I so appreciate this opportunity to participate in farm work. I have learned how to grow and harvest different vegetables and other foods. This was a challenge at the beginning but it has enabled me to become a strong woman.     By Aida M.L. Nhampenza, PND   Mozambique
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This is a picture of the chain and medal that the postulants wear during 

their postulant year.  We are grateful to our Sisters in Korea for providing 

them for us.  
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As I come to the end of my postulant year, I wish to tell you about life in Uganda. 
My life in Uganda has been good and wonderful. I learned many things, especially the culture and to eat different types of food.   Although in the beginning it was not so easy, I learned to love them. I also learned English and some words in local languages for example in Luganda, webale (thank you), kale (okay).  It helped me to communicate with the people. I appreciate that. 

As I look at my life here in Uganda, it has been enjoyable with a lot of surprises.  I also had the opportunity to go out and visit people. I was able to visit the significant places in Uganda. Two of the places are Namugongo and Kiggungu.  Namugongo is the place where our Ugandan Martyrs were killed. Kiggungu is the place where the first missionaries of Uganda arrived.  I thank the Sisters in our Mpala Community for all they have done for me and for what they have been to me.  I really appreciate their love, care, support and above all their patience with me while teaching many things.

I feel this has been a short time for me yet with many interesting things to learn. I will surely miss Uganda as a country. As I leave, I am going with great hopes of coming back according to God’s will.   By Guida Jenett Teódosio, PND  Mozambique

As I come to the end of my postulant year, I wish to tell you about our intensive preparation for entry into the novitiate.
Intensive preparation has been a special time.  I have experienced a lot especially the deep love of Jesus Christ our Lord has for me.  Sister Mary 
Prerna has helped me a lot on this journey and I have experienced the love of God through daily mediation, becoming aware of myself and my feelings. I have listened to the sounds which surrounded me. I have imagined flying like a bird, passing through a thick forest, walking in darkness, finding floods, climbing mountains and finding God in all these places. I have also experienced the love of God in praying the Rosary, Stations of the Cross, the people I am living with and through classes. With these and many more insights to come, I feel so much blessed to have such an enriching time. I pray for God’s blessings as I continue to get ready to enter the novitiate.  I thank God and my Sisters for this time.         

 By Scovia Nakiito, PND  Uganda 
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I began my journey with my second group of postulants on 15th June 2016 in Lyamutundwe, Uganda.  They are a good group of vibrant young women and it was my privilege to accompany them.  Within these nine months a lot has happened and all have grown in their formation journey.  Thank you, dear Sisters, for your prayerful support.

We are grateful to Sister Mary Kristin and her team for providing us with all that was needed. Thank you, dear Sister Mary Roshini and the team, for your love and care. Your guidance and encouraging words have enlightened our lives. We appreciate Sister Mary Tina and the Mpala community for making all the adjustments in accommodating us in this community. Different sisters helped in taking different classes for our postulants.  We are grateful to all of them.  May God bless you all.  
By Sister Mary Prerna, SND  Postulant Director
Justice and Peace

What a privilege and great joy I had to attend a one day seminar with the Association of Sisterhood in Kenya.  Our presenters were Jesuit Scholastics from Hekima College.  They gave us an educative presentation on our various rights and obligations as citizens.  As we are nearing the general elections in our country of Kenya, they emphasized the importance in making the right choice in electing leaders of integrity.  They gave us a task to go out and educate or enlighten others especially women, the youth, those who run the various vehicles transporting people so that they too make the right choice as Kenyan citizens.    They told us to pray unceasingly for a peaceful, fair, and credible election and that peace may continue to be there even after the elections. 

In our school hall, the Syokimau Residents’ Association had their debate and several of us had the privilege of attending it.  The leaders were campaigning for various positions, shared their platforms and this enlightened all on how to make the right choice in electing the next leaders for our country Kenya.  Help us pray for a peaceful election and a peaceful post-election atmosphere.    By Sister Mary Winfred Mbatha, SND
Another newsletter has come to a close and we are already looking forward to planning the next one.  We hope you have enjoyed reading each part and coming to know the Sisters of Notre Dame in a deeper way as we continue our ministry with and among God’s people. 
The Newsletter Team:  Sisters Mary Annete, Shobha and Namita, SND 
Sisters of Notre Dame                            


Holy Spirit General Delegation
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Jubilee Bells are ringing!
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St Julie Formation House in Buseesa, Uganda, was thrilled to welcome eleven young women wishing to further discern their vocations as a Sister of Notre Dame.  These young women came for Come and See in January and stayed for one month to give themselves an opportunity to understand better the life of a woman in the candidate stage of formation.  This time also helped the formator, Sister Mary Immaculate, to observe 
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It was a joy for the Sisters to notice that there are more dioceses represented than ever before: Tororo, Hoima, Kampala, Mbarara, Ibanda, Arua and others.  This new group has a range of educational and employment backgrounds.  There are primary teachers, nursery teachers, business women, and those immediately out of secondary school.  What they have in common is a deep love of Jesus Christ and a 


desire to follow Him with their whole hearts!





The current candidates will soon become 


pre-postulants while these new comers will 


become candidates in a few weeks.  There is a


lot of excitement and energy when one visits the


formation house.  Sister Mary Immaculate asks


for your prayers for all of the young women


in formation.      By Sister Mary Colette, SND
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